Dear Eric,

We just wanted to let you know how God continues to "show off". We have a friend who has had difficulty in becoming a Christian. He has been coming to Cedar Ridge on & off for about two years, and when he does come it's mostly because his wife encourages him to come.

It was the combination of your talk to the Cedar Ridge congregation about Eric, and Patsy's sermon that just filled him with the Spirit. It was during our New Year's Eve dinner that he told us that he has accepted Jesus and then for the first time offered to pray for us. (It was an awesome prayer!)

We can't begin to understand the depth of your loss, but are so thankful that through Eric's death he has given someone new life.

Our prayers continue to go out to you, Wendi and the rest of your family.

Peace & Love Maryann and Steve Shaw